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1 INTRODUCTION e v

Q e be N reasury is required to prepare the

* "-\
Athent RS % d to attest to specific aspects of these
; e Treasury requires sufficient assurance

Under the Public Finance Act 198
Financial Statements of the G

the Treasury has engaged Audit New Zealand to
temal control environment against a series of control
ummarises the results of aur review,

included audit testing as part of our ordinary audit process and
Treasury Departmental Internal Control Evaluation (“DICE")

ents are based on the outcome of our audit testing and the results of our
tons with Corrections staff and management. Our review should not be relied upon
etect every instance of internal control weakness, fraud or irregularity. The
mentation and maintenance of strong systems of internal control is the responsibility

the management of Corrections.

3 OVERALL RESULT

Overall, Corrections was assessed as having a rating of 4.17 (2004/05: 4.17 or “Good").
The score achieved is out of a possible 5.00.

Appendix One summarises our evaluation of each of the financial management elements
considered as part of this exercise and includes the prior year's scores as a means of
comparison. Reference should also be made to the assessment scale contained in

Appendix Two.
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Department requested additional funding of $140 million (30%) for Spring Hill
and Otago. The Department can point to reasons for the increased costs, but we
are unable to conclude, on the basis of the evidence we have seen, that the
Steering Group (and thus the Department) were fully aware of the escalating
costs during the early part of 2005/06. We note that the 7 August 2006 report by
the State Services Cormissioner noted that initial indications of a substgqtial cost

that where cost estimates are uncertain (as was
would be appropriate to indicate a range ¢

. Target outturn costs have not been agreed 2 frdely\maliner. Whilst we
i aresented a new way of

/In agreeing target out

working and that there were valid reasan® ywhy so *

turn costs was inevitable, neverthefegs’ S
g t 'l

been paid to contractors befo

gid Otago. RPDP involves a new way of
ement (CWA) where target out turn costs
of the project. .

alysis and reporting to support decision-making.

Pdures and documentation.
ACE

0 nce and accountability arrangements.

@afﬁng and key person risks.

The management of the Collaborative Working Arrangements (CWA) and the
@ Department’s interaction with them.
We noted In our October 2005 management report that the Department had responded
positively to the recommendations made and in particular was:

Changing the governance structure, including the appointment of a new matrix
manager, terms of reference and membership of the RPDP steering group.

Reviewing the organisation structure and roles within RPDP, with a view
towards segregating construction, commissioning and  programme
management office to improve Integration management, reporting and
information flows, and issues and risk management.

SiiLotes HotestBal R 5L _DocTne LT3 07_Comcctions 2006 TICE Management Reooit. 00C



